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Welcome New 

Panther Familes, 
 
I hope all of you are having a safe and 
relaxing summer! As we move 
through the month of July, there are 
many things happening in the district 
that we want to share with all of you. 
Please use this newsletter as a guide 
for organizing information relative to 
the start of the school year.   

Special Bond Election Information: 
 
Enclosed within this newsletter you will find a flyer containing a 
great deal of information about our upcoming special bond elec-
tion scheduled for Tuesday, August 9th. This special bond elec-
tion will be a “mail in” ballot election and each registered voter 
should receive a ballot in the mail sometime around the third 
week in July.  More information related to this special election is 
listed below: 

District OR-1 Special Election Bond Information: 

 Thursday, July 14, 2022: Community Information Meet-
ing at Palmyra High School from 6:30 - 7:30 p.m.. 

 Monday, July 18, 2022: Ballots mailed out to all registered 
district voters.  

 Monday, July 18 -Tuesday, August 9, 2022:  Ballots can be 
returned to the Lancaster County Election Commissioner by mail 
or "in person" no later than 5:00 p.m. on Tuesday, August 8, 2022 

 Tuesday, July 19, 2022: Community Information Meeting 
at Bennet Elementary School from 6:30 - 7:30 p.m.  

 Friday, July 22, 2022: Deadline for  voters to complete the 
online voter registration process. 
 

 Foundation for Knowledge 

 New Teachers 

 2022-2023 Calendar 

Follow District OR1 news and activities by downloading our iOS or Android app, follow us on twitter 

@ OR1_Panthers, or at www.distrcitor1.org.  

Hello! My name is 
Michael Jorgen-
son, and I will be 
teaching skilled 
and technical sci-
ence (STS) cours-
es at the Jr./Sr. 
High School. I will 
be going into my 
seventeenth year 
in education, and 
my most recent 
teaching position 
was with Hershey 
Public Schools. I have worked as a trainer in 
industrial maintenance for the past two years. 
I received my Bachelor of Science in Educa-
tion from the University of Nebraska at Lin-
coln. I have held certifications in both weld-
ing education and inspection from the Amer-
ican Welding Society. 
  
I spend a lot of my time outside of work with 
my son, Bowie, and/or with my dog, Harley 
(Cane Corso). I enjoy reading, cycling, 
watching or attending sporting events and 
working on projects in the shop.  
 
I once served in the same role in District OR-
1 that I will be returning to this fall. My pre-
vious experience teaching at Palmyra Jr./Sr. 
High School included a 20-month hiatus 
while I was on military deployment with the 
Nebraska Army National Guard.  
 
I’m very excited to have this opportunity to 
return to District OR-1. I’m familiar with the 
communities that this district serves, and I 
know that I’ll be working alongside many 
professional educators who are amazing at 
what they do. I was very fortunate to have 
built some life-long relationships during my 
previous time as a Palmyra Panther and I 
look forward to building many more!   
GO PANTHERS!! 



 Thursday, July 28, 2022:  Sample Ballot pub-
lished in The Voice News by the Lancaster County 
Election Commissioner. 

 Friday, July 29, 2022:  Last day for  " in-person" 
voter registration - FYI: The Election Commissioner's 
Office is open until 6:00 p.m. 
Tuesday, August 9, 2022:- Distr ict OR-1 School 
Bond Special Election 

Student and Staff Kudos: 

 Even though our teachers and students have not 
been in school since the end of May, there still has 
been a lot of activity in and out of the district facilities 
this summer. Aside from sports camps, community 
events, summer school, field trips, high school 
weightlifing and conditioning, staff curriculum work, 
driver training, lesson planning, room preparation, 
and committee work, our staff and students continue 
to stay busy working to be ready when school starts 
up again in the fall. Keep up the good work! 

 Additionally, I would also like to spotlight the 
hard work of our office support staff, administrators, 
custodians, technology support staff, food service, and 
maintenance/transportation personnel. The “behind 
the scenes” work these individuals do throughout the 
summer is critical in facilitating efficient and effective 
operations throughout the school year.  

 Special congratulations also goes out to our stu-
dents for their continued participation in our camps, 
clinics, and “team based” activities this summer and 
to our coaches and sponsors for organizing these ac-
tivities. Events like basketball, football, volleyball, 
cheerleading, and other camps (as well as students 
attending leadership and extracurricular specific 
events like FFA and FCCLA conferences) are shining 
examples of our students and staff giving extra effort 
to enhance their skills throughout the year.   

 Our students and coaches have also participated in 
summer weightlifting and sport specific conditioning 
activities and they have also been involved in commu-
nity events like the Old Settlers Picnic in Palmyra and 
the 4th of July celebration and parade in Bennet.  

 Our students also continue to participate in a vari-
ety of community activities throughout the summer 
months and many of them are also busy helping fami-
lies at home or working at various jobs throughout the 
area and we are proud of all of their accomplishments 
and service.  

 Finally, strong community support for our district 
and advocating for high quality public schools is criti-
cal for success. District OR-1 is an excellent school 
system filled with great students and outstanding staff 
members, but we simply could not do what we do as a 
district without the continued support of our commu-
nity patrons and local businesses. There are a myriad 
of patrons and businesses who contribute their time 
and talents to helping our students, staff, and pro-
grams thrive and we are grateful to all of them. Thank 

you for supporting our students, staff, and the district! 
In summary, we are very fortunate to serve in a growing 
and progressive school district with a solid commitment 
to continued excellence and a “kids first” approach to 
education. District OR-1 is a great place to be! 
 
School Newsletter: 

In this issue of the school newsletter will be information 
relative to school meals, activities information, the spe-
cial bond election and facility expansion information, 
school supply lists, “beginning of the school year” activ-
ities and events, lunch applications, physical forms, and 
other information that will help our families prepare for 
the new school year.  

 Please note: Subsequent newsletters throughout the 
2022-2023 school year will only be distributed electroni-
cally through our school website and social media 
channels. Listed below is the link for the district Face-
book page and school website: 
https://www.facebook.com/District-OR-1-School 
www.districtor1.org 

 Any community patron or organization wanting to 
receive “hard copies” of any newsletter can call our 
school offices during regular school hours and our staff 
will make copies for those requesting the “hard” copies.  

 Additional “hard copies” of the district newsletters 
will also be available at designated local business and 
community gathering spots like the banks, post office, 
etc. in the Palmyra and Bennet communities.   
In order to ensure you receive all district information in a 
timely manner, please make sure you update all family 
contact information before the start of the school 
year. If you have questions about updating your  in-
formation, please contact our school offices.  

Student Lunch Program and Meals Reminder:  

 This fall, schools will again begin charging for 
school meals (breakfast and lunch).  

 For about the past two years, due to the impact of the 
COVID-19 pandemic, school meals have been free of 
charge for students and families, but this will no longer 
be the case starting in the fall.  

 Although students and families will again have to 
pay for school lunch and breakfast programs, we have 
worked with our food service staff to keep costs as low 
as possible.  

 Free and reduced school meal guidelines are still in 
place and families should plan accordingly if they need 
to apply for this program.  
Families should contact our school office as soon as pos-
sible for information on free and reduced school meal 
guidelines, income parameters, and application proce-
dures. 

 
 

https://www.facebook.com/District-OR-1-School-107353451595254/
http://www.districtor1.org


Beginning of School Information: 

 As it stands right now, we are planning to start the 
2022-2023 school year as we did prior to the pandemic 
and that is with no mask requirement at either build-
ing.  Please note that we will still continue to have 
safety precautions in place related to lessons learned 
from the pandemic.  

 If students or staff still want to wear masks, that is 
a decision that they are free to make at their discre-
tion.  Although we are planning to start without a mask 
requirement for staff and students, please be aware that 
requirement could change if needed based on current 
health conditions.  

 As we did last year, we will continue to follow our 
local health department protocols as directed through-
out the school year.  If something changes with the any 
emerging COVID variants we will adjust quickly and 
accordingly and communicate these changes to you as 
soon as possible through our social media channels and 
district messenger system.  
Important dates for the beginning of school are listed 
below: 

“Beginning of School”  
Events and Important Reminders 

 Monday, August 8th 

 All staff return to the district for staff training and 
beginning of school orientation 

 Fall sports practices begin 

 Board of Education regular board meeting beginning 
at 7:00 p.m. at Palmyra High School in the Media Center 
 

 Tuesday, August 9th:  

 Special Bond Election for District OR-1 Schools  

 Wednesday, August 10th: 

 Open House for Elementary Students from 5:00 - 
6:30 p.m. at Bennet Elementary School 

 Thursday, August 11th: 

 First Day of School for students: K-12  

 Monday, August 15th:  

 First Day of Preschool at Bennet Elementary School  
Thursday, August 18th:  Panther Booster Bash at the 
Olson Complexbeginning at 7:00 p.m. 

Thank you again for supporting our school district! If 
you have any additional questions, please call our school 
offices.  
 
Enjoy the rest of your summer break, & Go Panthers! 
 
Mike 
 

 

District OR-1: “New to the District” Teachers for the 2022-2023 School Year  

Teacher Building   Position  

Mrs. Elizabeth Beach  High School  Agricultural Education and FFA Sponsor 

Mrs. Jennifer Borg  Elementary 5th Grade Teacher 

Mr. John Furrow  High School  Instrumental Music  

Mrs. Chrissy Garris  Elementary  Art / “Learning Loss” Academic Support 

Mrs. Madison Hanau High School  Science 

Ms. Michelle Irvine High School Family Consumer Science and FCCLA Sponsor 

Mr. Michael Jorgenson High School  Industrial Technology  

Mrs. Brianne Lahmon  Elementary  3rd Grade Teacher  

“New to the District” Teaching Staff  
 Included below is the list of “new to the district” teachers hired for the 2022-2023 school year.   
 We are excited to welcome our new teachers to the district and I am confident they are going to do a fantastic job 

working with our students. 
 More specific information about these staff members is contained later in the newsletter  



Preseason Sports Information.  If you don’t see your 
fall sport/activity information in this newsletter, your 
coach will be reaching out to you at a later date with 
information.  
—Mr. Hoeft 

 
9-12 HS Football: 
Preseason conditioning starts the week of August 
1st.   Coach Maas has been in contact via email with 
those that have signed up for football, regarding this 
schedule.   If you are interested in playing football, and 
are not on his email list -- please reach out to him 
at:  maas.tyl@districtor1.net 
 
Practice officially begins on Monday, August 8th at 
3:45pm. 
 
All players need to have a physical completed prior to 
the start of practice or you will only be able to watch. 

 
7th and 8th Grade JH Football: 
Practice BEGINS Thursday, August 11th this 
year.    NOTE:  This corresponds with the first day 
of class, so please come to school with your football 
cleats and workout apparel similar to what you 
would wear to gym class.   Helmets will be checked 
out prior to the start of practice that day. 
Practices will start at 3:45pm each day.   Practices will 
end at 5:45 on both Thursday and Friday of that first 
week.   Please plan to have your child picked up from 
the high school by 6pm each of those days. 
 
All players need to have a physical completed prior to 
the start of practice or you will only be able to watch. 
 
Questions?   Email 
Coach Maas at:   maas.tyl@districtor1.net 

 

7-12 Cross Country 
Cross Country Conditioning will be 
August 2nd through the 4th from 7-
8 pm. Meet in the parking lot south 
of the High School Gym. Junior 
High cross country athletes are wel-
come to attend! To join our team's 
Band Messaging App to get all in-
formation and communicate effectively, please scan 
this QR code:  
 

Concussion Testing at Palmyra High School  
Located in the downstairs computer lab (Mr. Conn’s 

Room).  Please enter through east main doors.  If you 

can’t make it due to other conflicts there will be oppor-

tunities for testing when school begins.  Please only 

attend your scheduled time slot due to limited seating.  

Each testing session is about 40 minutes in length. 

August 1st 8am—HS Girls (9-12th) participating in Vol-

leyball, Basketball, Wrestling or Cheerleading 

August 1st 9am—HS Boys (9-12th) participating in Foot-

ball, Basketball or Wrestling 

August 2nd 9am—JH Girls (7-8th) participating in Vol-

leyball, Basketball or Wrestling 

August 2nd 10am—JH Boys (7-8th) participating in Foot-

ball, Basketball, or Wrestling  

Sports Physicals 
If you are in grades 7-12th and plan to participate in a 
sport for the upcoming 22-23 school year you must have 
a current physical on file in the office prior to the first 
practice. An NSAA permission form is also needed on 
file prior to the first contest. Both the physical form and 
NSAA form can be found and printed from the school 
website under the HS Athletics tab. 

2022-23 Activity Passes 
For those wanting to purchase single or family passes, 

which are good for all athletic events at the school 

(exceptions; One Act, Main Stage, District and Confer-

ence contests), may do so at the Booster Bash scheduled 

for August 19th. Otherwise, passes may be purchased in 

the east downstairs office during school hours. Pass fees 

are as follows: 

Senior Citizen Pass (60+): $5 

Single Pass: $50 

Family Pass: $125 

Regular daily event admission: 

JH Contest: Adults $4, Students (K-12) $3 

HS Contest: Adults $5, Students (K-12) $4 

Activities Calendar 
The Activities Calendar for the 2022-23 school year is 
linkable to Google Calendar starting July 1st by using 
the school website and clicking on the calendar icon on 
the main page. At the top of the calendar you can click 
the “Subscribe” tab to add it to your personal calendar. 
Another option is to download the “rSchool” app from 
your app store. Do a search for “Activity Scheduler” and 
follow the set up options for viewing our school’s calen-
dar.  A final option is to use the 
www.eastcentralnebraskaconf.org link to view the 
school’s events and activities through the summer and 
next school year. 

2022-23 Booster Bash 

Will be held at the Olson Complex on Thursday August 

18th.  Food and various booths selling apparel, activity 

passes and other activity information will be set up and 

ready by 5:30pm.  The program will begin at 7pm.   

mailto:maas.tyl@districtor1.net
mailto:maas.tyl@districtor1.net
https://www.districtor1.org/vnews/display.v/ART/609c2208ec393?in_archive=1
http://www.districtor1.org
file:///C:/Users/hoeft.aar/Desktop/www.eastcentralnebraskaconf.org


Facilities use requests for 2022-23 

Facility use requests for youth teams will be accepted 

starting Monday August 15th. Requests for volleyball 

and youth football will be processed first and then bas-

ketball. Elementary gym requests can be made by 

emailing walter.lin@districtor1.net. High School gym 

requests can be made by emailing 

hoeft.aar@districtor1.net. Gym requests will be pro-

cessed in the order received based on the email time 

stamp. Please indicate a first and second choice in your 

email with your preferred day and time. Due to the 

large number of requests in the past, teams are limited 

to one practice slot a week at either the elementary or 

high school. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Band and Music Open House Article for Bennet 
Elementary 
 
Hello and welcome to the 2022-23 school year! My 
name is John Furrow and I am the new 5-12 band di-
rector for District OR-1 serving Bennet Elementary 
and Palmyra Jr./Sr. High School.  I will be starting my 
22nd year in education in the fall and I look forward to 
meeting each and every one of you!  The beginning 
band display and registration is set for September 6th, 
however during the Open House for Bennet Elemen-
tary I will be available to help answer any questions 
you may have about joining the band, what instrument 
to play, or if you are ready to register you can do that 
too! My goal is to have at least 30 5th graders join our 
band this year.  If you are on the fence, stop by and 
visit! The more we have, the more fun music we can 
create! If you have any questions in the meantime, 
please feel free to reach out to me via email at fur-
row.joh@districtor1.net. 
 
ALLERGIES: 
Due to various student allergies, any treats brought into 
the elementary classroom need to be store bought with 
the ingredients clearly labeled. Thank you for your co-
operation with this safety/wellness procedure. 
 

BENNET ELEMENTARY INFORMATION 
 
WELCOME BACK to the 2022-23 school year. This is 
an exciting time and I am anxious for students to be 
back in the building!  I am looking forward to working 

with everyone to ensure the children at District OR 1 
Bennet Elementary achieve their highest potential.  
 
Bennet Elementary uses a school wide positive behavior 

plan that allows staff to use common language and con-

sistent expectations within the school environment. The 

school will continue to follow the 4 B’s of Learning: Be 

an Active Learner, Be Respectful, Be Responsible and 

Be Safe. Behavior Matrix’s are posted throughout the 

school that lists specific expectations for behaviors 

throughout the school day.  We believe that children 

need to learn in a caring and safe environment that is 

free from distraction and disruption. More information 

will be handed out at on the first day of school or at open 

house regarding your child’s classroom plan.  

I hope you enjoy the rest of your summer and I will see 
everyone in August.  If there is anything I can assist you 
with, please feel free to let me know. Thank you, Linde 
Walter 
 

CLASS LISTS POSTED: 
Class lists will be posted on the windows of the Bennet 
Elementary gym door and the front doors at Palmyra 
High School entryway on Tuesday, August 9th after 3:00 
p.m. Students and parents may come up to the school 
and check to see whom their child's teacher will be.  
 
BENNET ELEMENTARY OPEN HOUSE: 
Bennet Elementary will be hosting an Open House on 
Wednesday, August 10th from 5:00-6:30 PM. Students/
families can meet their classroom teacher, bring school 
supplies, and take a tour of the school.  
 
 
BEFORE AND AFTER SCHOOL RECREATION 
PROGRAM: 
Bennet Elementary will continue to offer a before and 
after school recreation program.  Starting on Thursday, 
August 11th, for a fee, school age children attending 
Bennet Elementary may take part in this program. There 
will be a table at Open House on Wednesday, August 
10th for you to register your child. If your  child will 
be attending the before or after school care program, 
please stop by to register your child.   
 
Times: 7:00 –8:20 a.m. and 3:30 – 5:30 p.m. We 

will also offer drop in service for 
 those students that are pre-registered.  
Students not pre-registered will not be 
allowed to take part in the program.   

 
Cost: $2.65/hr per child.  Time kept to the 

nearest 15 min. increment.  A  minimum 
of one hour’s time will be charged for 
after school participation.  

 

mailto:furrow.joh@districtor1.net
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Payment: Prepayment in blocks of $25.00 or 
more. There will also be a  $25 non-
refundable registration fee at the begin-
ning of the year. 

 
Supervision: Students will be supervised by at least 

one adult.  Additional help will be hired 
if needed so student to supervisor ratio 
doesn’t exceed 15 to 1. 

 
Structure: Activities will be offered such as board 

games, gym games, computer lab time, 
crafts, and playground fun. Study time 
and help for those that desire it will be 
available also. In addition, students will 
be offered an after school snack and be 
eligible for school breakfast in the 
morning. 

 
The cost of breakfast will be additional. 
 

 

LITTLE PANTHERS PRE-SCHOOL: 

Classes for Little Panthers Pre-School will 

begin on Monday, August 15th.  The pre-

school is for 3 and 4 year old students in 

the school district. There are four class 

sessions; two morning sessions will run 

from 8:00 – 11:30 a.m., along with two after-

noon sessions running from 12:00 – 3:30 

p.m. Each class session will receive a meal 

and a snack as part of the program. Please 

contact Bennet Elementary School at 402-

782-3535 for more information.  

To parents of school bus route 

children: 

 

School will be starting on 

Thursday, August 11. Your bus 

driver will contact you approxi-

mately 1 week before school starts 

with your pick up time. If you are new to the district 

and requesting bus service, please contact Cathy Fick 

402-540-2879, or email fick.cat@districtor1.net, so 

that your name can be added to the routes. 

 

The routes and times may not be permanent until we 

get everyone needing bus service registered. There-

fore, times will vary the first week of school, de-

pending on who is riding.  You should start to see 

some consistency starting with the 2nd week of 

school.   

 

Please note that bus drivers are allowed a maximum 

of one minute wait time during pickups and students 

to get on the bus, so please have your student ready 

and waiting outside at their scheduled time.   

 

We ask that if your child will not be riding the bus at 

any time to please call or text Cathy Fick 402-540-

2879.  Please make every attempt to call the night 

before if possible, if not, please call at least 15 

minutes before your scheduled pick up time so driv-

ers have time to adjust their route. It is important that 

the school and driver both have this information.  If 

no call/text was received your child will be picked up 

and/or dropped off on the normal schedule.     

Please note where there is a late start, school begins at 

10:00 a.m. which will make your pick up time approxi-

mately one hour and 45 minutes later than normal.  

Shuttle leave time from Bennet will be 9:30am and shut-

tle leave time from Palmyra will be 9:45 am. 

 

There is to be no food or drinks on the bus except for plastic 

bottled water.  

 

If your child has a health issue that you feel the bus driver 

should be aware of, please let Cathy know.  

 

Please observe parking restrictions and times in the drop off 

areas at both school buildings.  The circle drive restrictions 

at Bennet are 7:30-8:30am and 2:30-4:15 pm.  At Palmyra 

they are 7:30-8:10am and 3:15-4:00 pm.  No vehicles are 

allowed to enter when buses are stopped to load and unload 

students. 

 

  Load times at Bennet are 7:35am and 7:45am. 

  Load times at PHS are 7:55am and 8:05am 

  Load time at the Legion Hall is 7:35am and leave at 

7:40am. 

  Drop of at Legion Hall is 3:15pm. 

  Drop off at PHS is 3:20pm. 

  Drop off at Bennet is 3:55pm. 

 

Thank you for your help and patience. 

Cathy Fick cell: 540-2879 (call or text) 

email fick.cat@districtor1.net 

 

mailto:fick.cat@districtor1.net
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Follow District OR1 news and activities by downloading our iOS or Android app. Follow us on twitter @ 
OR1_Panthers or at www.distrcitor1.org. Please notify the office if you get a new phone number (or delete one) to 
ensure we get you called in case of weather or emergency. Finally, keep up with the news by looking for  a 
newsletter in your mailbox every summer and on the web page three additional times a year.  

Hello and welcome to the 2022-23 school year. My name is John Furrow and I 
will be serving District OR-1 as the 5-12 band director working at both Bennet 
Elementary and Palmyra Jr./Sr. High School. Besides directing the bands, I will 
also be helping out as a Junior High Girls Basketball Coach. I have earned a 
Bachelor's Degree in Music Education from Doane College and a Masters De-
gree in Curriculum and Instruction from Doane College. I have been teaching in 
the classroom setting for 21 years and have served on the ESU 4 board of edu-
cation for 4 years of service. During my teaching career I have directed pro-
grams in size from D2 all the way up to AA classification. I strongly believe 
that all of this educational experience will benefit the students of District OR-1.  
 

On a personal level, I have a wife (who is also an educator) and two children; Jacob who is 12 and developmentally 
disabled, and Emma 8, who thinks she is going on 21! I enjoy reading and would love to get back into golfing if 
time ever allows. The most important thing about me is you should know I have an undying love for my fami-
ly...which bleeds into my classroom. So, my students will become an extended part of my family, just like the first 
group of students I taught 21 years ago!  
 
I am super excited to be a part of District OR-1 for a few reasons: 
 
1) I had the opportunity to work with Superintendent Hart when we were both a part of the Norfolk Public School 
District, and I am excited to be working with him and the administrators here at District OR-1  
 
2) I have heard from multiple sources that Palmyra students are in a class of their own! From the great attitudes and 
hard work ethics, to being all around great kids! To this point I write this article. I have only had 2 interactions with 
students totaling about 6 hours, but I have been very impressed with all 6 hours of time!  
 
3) The final thing that makes me excited about working for District OR-1 is the future! Between enrollment num-
bers, opportunities for students, and how the staff works hard to give students the best, every day with the district 
will be a great day because we are all going to be working to give students the opportunity to be successful, and that 
is a team I want to be a part of  a community and look forward to engaging in the community as much as possible. I 
am so excited to be a part of! 
 
I look forward to getting to know the faculty, staff, parents, and students this fall. Go Panthers!   

 
My name is Jennifer Borg and I will be joining the staff at Bennet Elementary 
serving as a 5th grade teacher. I earned my teaching degree in 2001 from Peru 
State and my Masters from UNK in 2005. For the past twelve years I have 
taught various positions at Nebraska City. Prior to that I was at Pawnee City for 
nine years where I taught 3rd-5th grades. 
 
My husband, Zac, and I live in Lincoln where he works as a Senior Project 
Manager for Q2. We have two children, Emmett and Mabel. Emmett will be a 
1st grader and Mabel will be going to Kindergarten both attending Bennet Ele-
mentary.  
 
We love attending sporting events, cheering on our Huskers, and spending time 

outside.  I am very excited to be a part of District OR-1. Go Panthers!  



Hello! My name is Michelle Irvine! I am so excited to be the new 6-12 grade 
Family & Consumer Sciences (FCS) Teacher in the High School, as well as the 
FCCLA Adviser!  
 
I earned my Bachelor's degree in FCS Education from Wayne State College in 
2016 and completed my Master's degree in FCS Ed from UNL in May. I am en-
tering my 6th year of teaching FCS: 3 years at Cozad High School and 2 years at 
Grand Island Senior High. I also began to teach at Wayne State College as an 
adjunct professor online this summer.  
 
Here are just a few things about me: I am originally from Cairo, Nebraska in the 
central part of the state. I grew up with two older brothers and three older sisters 
on a small farm. I have a two-year old Blue Heeler, named Willow, and she is 
the sweetest dog ever. Cooking and baking for others brings me a lot of joy, as 

well as being by ocean. I am an avid reader and love to spend quality time with the people I care about. I am thrilled 
to become a member of the staff at Palmyra High School! I truly believe that FCS and FCCLA can make a huge im-
pact on a community and I hope to share that with all of you! 

 
Hello, my name is Chrissy Garris and I am the new Art and Learning Loss teach-
er at Bennet Elementary. My family and I moved to Bennet a few years ago and 
we have grown to love being a part of this great community. I grew up in Falls 
City, Nebraska and am glad to be back in a small-town atmosphere. When I am 
not in the classroom, I enjoy decorating, drawing, and spending time with family 
and friends.  
 
In 2007, I graduated from the University of Nebraska-Lincoln with a Bachelor of 
Fine Arts degree and certification in art education. Recently, I decided to contin-
ue my education and am currently pursuing a master’s degree at Peru State Col-
lege. I began my career, as an art educator, at Lincoln Public Schools. I have ex-
perience teaching art in both elementary and secondary levels. This is my 
7th year of teaching and I am looking forward to a new adventure in my career. I 

am excited to join the District OR-1 team and look forward to meeting all of you this year!  
 

 
 

Liz Beach: 
My family and I hope the District OR1 family is having an excellent Summer. I am Liz 
Beach, and I am excited to return to a great community near where I grew up. I will 
serve District OR1 as your new Middle School/High School Agriculture teacher and 
FFA sponsor. Below are some highlights about me! 
 
Middle School/High School Agriculture  
 FFA Sponsor  
 Bachelor's Degree at Northwest Missouri State University  
 Taught one year in Wood River, NE 
 My family is from Unadilla and I just got married this July! 
 Baking  
 Spending time with family, helping out on the farm and traveling 
 I am excited to be in a great community that I grew up around and to continue    

 growing the agriculture program!  
 
 
 
 
Hello! My name is Brianne (Bri) Lahmon. I am so excited to join the Panther family 
this year as a third-grade teacher at Bennet Elementary, I received my undergraduate 
degree at the University of Nebraska-Lincoln and graduated in December of 2017.  
 
I am also currently working on my masters in Special Education degree from Wayne 
State College. For the past 4 years, I have had the privilege of teaching Kindergarten at 
West Lincoln Elementary in LPS. Outside of school I enjoy spending time with my 
family. My husband, Austin, is the school counselor at Bennet Elementary, and we 
have two daughters. Blayklee is three years old and will be a preschooler at the Ele-
mentary, and Hadleigh is four months old.  
 
As a family, we enjoy being outdoors playing, going for walks, and spending time with 
extended family. Being from a family of educators, I understand the importance of be-
ing a part of a community and look forward to engaging in the community as much as 
possible. I am so excited to be a part of the Panther family and to be joining these won-
derful communities. Go Panthers! 



























Patrons are now able to pay lunch balances when it’s most convenient for you with 

a computer or mobile device at https://districtor1.revtrak.net/. The District OR1 

Web Store even integrates with PowerSchool! Save time and be confident that your 
payments will make it where they need to go. You will be able to pay online with an 

eCheck, debit card, or credit card. The first step in setting this up, though, is to 

make sure you can log into PowerSchool to see your student’s grades and lunch 

balance at districtor1.nebps.org. If not, please contact your school’s office to re-

quest credentials. Bennet Elementary is 402-782-3535 x1 and Palmyra High School 
is 402-780-5327 x2. 



Please note, all students will need their own headphones, as they will be stored in the home-

room desks of the students. Families can no longer share headphones. 









Hello! My name is Madison Welker, 

 and I am the new science teacher at Palmyra Junior/Senior High School! I am currently a 

senior at the University of Nebraska-Lincoln studying Secondary Science Education on 

track to graduate in December. I am getting married at the end of July, so at the start of the 

school year I will be Mrs. Hanau! I enjoy fishing, archery, gardening, and riding horses. 

My horse, Comet, and I compete together in dressage and love to go on trail rides around 

Nebraska! I absolutely love eating popcorn, it definitely is my favorite food! I am excited 

to be at District OR-1 because of the opportunities to grow as a teacher and to get to know 

the students! There is no better feeling than laughing with students while learning.   


